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SHREWSBURY TOWN COUNCIL

RECREATION & LEISURE COMMITTEE

6 JUNE 2018
Responsible Officer: Mike Cox Outdoor Recreation & Assets Manager
Quarry Events Premises Licence

Purpose of Report

To update members on the application to amend the existing Quarry Events Premises Licence
Members will recall previous Committee discussions about submitting a Variation to the existing Premises Licence for the Quarry.  The rationale for the variation was to support the Flower Show and the need to be more flexible on attendance numbers during the two show days.

The application was solely to increase the capacity from 9,999 to 19,999 only on occasions where the whole of the Quarry was being used for an event.  For events like concerts where only the Arena is being used, numbers shall continue to be limited to 9,999.

The application was submitted on the 1st May and as part of the application process representations are sought from other regulating bodies including Police, Fire, Public Protection and Environmental Health.

To date representations have been made by the following:

· West Mercia Police are generally supportive and have suggested conditions to mitigate against crime and anti-social behaviour.

· Public Protection have made suggested conditions relating to the control of noise and the management of public safety

· Shropshire Fire & Rescue have suggested conditions relating to the Regulatory Reform (Fire Safety) Order 2005.

The majority of the conditions suggested are either contained within the existing Premises Licence or are already complied with as a matter of course.  Clarification is being sought regarding the interpretation of legislation, the understanding of what constitutes a music event and the need for sound buffers and controls to limit any noise nuisance.

Town Council Officers have always worked with event organisers to balance the need  to ensure that local residents are protected from potential nuisance and harms against the development of attractive events that are good for town vitality.

It is therefore hoped that further discussions can address any existing concerns about suggested conditions that might restrict the ability to put on a varied and interesting events programme in the Quarry.

